2010 November 20  On the Road
Greetings from Indiana!

The road here passed through several states and two countries.  The first leg of the trip was to Wilmington NC for a missions conference.  Then I traveled to Hampton VA.  During the first week of November I gave updates to two pastors and had opportunities to speak to the children in the chapel times of the schools.  I was finally able to report to another church that was originally scheduled for last year.  Then it was on to Bensalem PA, with speaking opportunities and time for a presentation to the church.  The next stop was Hummelstown PA (next door to Hershey—and chocolate!!).  I took time to see some of Lancaster County, the first time in all the years I have traveled to this area.  After reporting to the church, I traveled to Lansing MI to be with my sister for a brief vacation.  That included a trip to Canada to see relatives.  Then it was on to Indianapolis IN.  Whew!
It has been a blessing to visit supporting churches, renew friendships and see people I met in the past by e-mail.  I had opportunities to speak in school chapels as well as in classrooms.  I am trusting that something that was said to these young people will encourage them to be serious in their relationship to God if they are Christians, and help them to realize their need of repentance and faith in Jesus Christ if they are not.
The news from Haiti has not been good.  The cholera epidemic continues, and has spread to the interior.  My workers told me that cases have been reported in St. Michel, a town about 45 minutes (20 miles) south of Wallondri.  News from the USA gets back to Haiti quickly thanks to cell phones.  The report that the strain of cholera was from southeast Asia caused a backlash against the UN troops in Cap Haitien.  The violent reaction was caused by rumors that the water was being contaminated by foreigners (UN troops).  This year the Haitians have gone through a major earthquake, heard of much foreign aid going to Port-au-Prince but not seen much in the way of results, seen their economic condition worsen, watched as elections have been delayed, and then had a cholera epidemic strike.  The news about the possible source of disease was too much for some people and they reacted.  The reaction included gunshots, burned tires and vehicles, throwing of broken bottles and rocks, and looting.  I heard yesterday that things are calming down.  However, prices have soared and people are being very careful as they leave their homes.  Missionary Flights plans to fly to Cap Haitien today after canceling flights earlier this week.  Elections should take place in another week.  Please pray that Haitians will turn to God during these difficult days.
I will be with my sister in Lansing MI for Thanksgiving.  I know that many of you will be traveling as well, whether across town or across the country.  May we take time on this special day to remember all that God has done for us and give Him thanks for Who He is and the blessings, large and small, that He daily bestows.

Have a blessed Thanksgiving!
Dr. Anne—Haiti 
